
 

 
 

Public Notice 
 

Decision on Plan Change 53 to the Matamata-Piako District Plan. 

 
 
On 30 June 2021, Matamata-Piako District Council resolved to accept Plan Change 
53 – Settlements. This plan change focused on zoning and planning rules for the 
settlements: Waihou, Waitoa, Tahuna, Mangateparu, Motumaoho, Walton, Hinuera, 
Te Poi, Manawaru and Te Aroha West. The plan change also introduced plan 
provisions for rural house sites. 
 
A copy of the decision stating the reasons for accepting or rejecting the submissions 
received is available at https://www.mpdc.govt.nz/settlements or can be inspected 
electronically during business hours using our kiosks at all Council offices and libraries. 
 
The appeal period for the above decision closes at 5.00pm on Wednesday 18 August 
2021. Any appeals must be lodged with the Environment Court within this time 
period. 
 
This advertisement is written in accordance with Clauses 10 and 11 of the First 
Schedule of the Resource Management Act 1991. 
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